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Spin Cycle Blog

Nassau redistricting numbers

By Celeste Hadrick 

Wednesday April 20, 2011 3:06 PM 

Nassau County Republicans insist that their push to redistrict county legislative districts before the next election is driven by the county’s changing population, not politics.

So Nassau Democratic chairman Jay Jacobs said he looked at the recently released U.S. Census numbers and found that the population in the eight legislative districts represented by Democrats went up by 10,541 people over the past 10 years. In the 11 districts represented by Republicans, the population went down by 5,553 people, he said. The largest drop, 2,871 people, was in Presiding Officer Peter Schmitt’s Massapequa district, he said.

This shows, Jacobs said, “If you live a Democratic district, people want to get in. If you live in a Republican district, people want to get out.”

But Schmitt’s aide Ed Ward said Jacobs analysis “just proves our point.”

Ward provided a copy of a report by County Attorney John Ciampoli on the shift in population in all 19 districts from 2000 to 2010.

Ciampoli writes that the districts should all be of the same approximate size — or 70,502 people each. He contends there is a 22.7 percent deviation among districts compared with the 10 percent deviation permitted by state law.

But only one district — the 2nd, represented by Legis. Robert Troiano, a Westbury Democrat  — is 14.5 percent above the ideal. All other districts fall within the 10 percent deviation.

The 22.7 percent range comes from taking Schmitt’s 12th district — which is 8.2 percent below the ideal number —  and comparing it to Troiano’s 14.5 percent above.

Ward said the maximum range allowed by state law is 10 percent from decrease to increase. He said each district is only allowed to deviate up or down from the ideal, by 5 percent. "So this leaves eight districts in violation of the state law, over 5 percent one way or another."

Besides the 2nd and 12th, those districts are the 4th, represented by Republican Denise Ford of Long Beach; the 5th, represented by Democrat Joseph Scannell of Baldwin; the 9th, represented by Republican Richard Nicolello of New Hyde Park; the 14th, represented by Republican Joseph Belesi of Farmingdale; the 15th, represented by Republican Dennis Dunne of Levittown; and the 19th, represented by Democrat David Denenberg of Merrick.
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